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MEMORANDUM FOR: JIM COVINGTON, Depot Redevelopment Corporation
SUBJECT: Adjournment of BRAC Cleanup Team Defense Depot Memphis, Tennessee

Please be advised that effective December 31, 2010, the BRAC Cleanup Team (BCT) at the
former Defense Depot Memphis, Tennessee (DDMT) will be adjourned. The U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency (USEPA) and the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC)
will continue providing oversight on the remedial actions currently operating. John P. DeBack will
assume the role and responsibilities of Project Manager for the Department of Army effective December
17, 2010.

Contact information for the USEPA, TDEC and Mr. De Back are as follows:

Turpin Ballard Jamie Woods John P. De Back

Remedial Project Manager Remedial Project Manager Program Manager

USPA Region 4 TDEC Department of the Army

Federal Facilities Branch Division of Remediation - OACSIM BRAC Division

6t Forsyth Street 8383 Wolf Lake Dr. NC3/Taylor Building

Atlanta, GA 30303 Bartlett, TN 38133-4419 ATTN: DAIM-BD (John P. De Back)
(404) 562-8553 (901)371-3000 2530 Crystal Drive
ballard.turpin@epa.gov jamie.woods@state.tn.us Room 5000, cubicle 66

Arlington, VA 22202
{703) 545-2496
John.deback{@us.army.mil

This notification is to fulfill the formal notification of BCT adjournment as per section 8.7.3 of
the Management Guidance for the Defense Environmental Restoration Program, Office of the Deputy
Undersecretary of Defense (Installations and Environment), dated September 2001,

Environment, Safety
& Occupational Health Office

Distribution:
Turpin Ballard, USEPA
Jamie Woods, TDEC
John Hill, AFCEE
John P. De Back, DAIM-BD
Nanette Warner, DES-E
Stacy Umstead, DLA Distribution

&
Federal Recycling Program %@ Printed on Recycled Paper



